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October 12, 2020

TO: Mayor Jerry L. Demings
-AND-
Board of County Commisgteners
FROM: Jon V. Weiss, P.E., Director >
Planning, Environmental and Deyelopment Services
Department

CONTACT PERSON: Jennifer Moreau, AICP, Manager
Zoning Division
(407) 836-5856

SUBJECT: October 27, 2020 — Consent ltem
Street Name Petition Case #: 220006793 -Travelers Parkway

On December 19, 2000, the Board approved a Developer's Agreement for Hartzog Road
Realignment (“Developer's Agreement”) providing for the realignment of Hartzog Road
on a new alignment located south of Western Way and east of CR 545 (Avalon Road).
Concurrent with the approval of the Developer's Agreement, PTV #00-34 was approved
vacating a portion of Hartzog Road to Orange Lake Country Club, Inc. The County
received a temporary easement over that portion of Hartzog Road to ensure it remains
open to the public until the appropriate time.

The initial Developer's Agreement was replaced with an Amended and Restated
Developer's Agreement in 2004 and the County approved a Hartzog Road Right of Way
Agreement in 2008 that further specified terms relating to the construction of the realigned
Hartzog Road. Pursuant to these agreements, construction has now commenced on the
realigned Hartzog Road as a new four lane roadway that is expected to be complete in
June 2021. ltis anticipated that this new roadway would continue the Hartzog Road name.
The remaining portion of Hartzog Road just east of CR 545 will need to be renamed
commensurate with the completion of the new alignment.

The County is currently reviewing engineering plans for the construction of a new private
roadway that would replace the existing vacated portion of Hartzog Road within Orange
Lake County Club Inc. property. This new 2500-foot long roadway would then connect
Hartzog Road to the north and Orange Lake Boulevard to the south.
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On July 16, 2020, the Zoning Division received an application for a Street Name Petition
“to name the new private roadway Travelers Parkway. The proposed street name satisfies
the requirements of Resolution 2015-M-12 and was approved by 911 Emergency
~ Services on August 10, 2020. There are two property owners affected by the name,
Orange Lake Country Club Inc. and Holiday Inn Club Vacatlons Inc., and the request is
supported by those property owners. -

- The Board is authorized to rename streets pursuani to Section 21-2, Orange County
Code.

ACTION REQUESTED: Approval of Street Name Petition to name Travelers
Parkway and authorization for County staff to update
associated records. District 1 :
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Attachment



Proposed Street to be Named Travelers Parkway
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